
 
 

Draft Copy – to be agreed at Dulwich CC on 15 October 2007 
 

Date Monday, 10 September 2007  

Venue Christ Church, Barry Road, SE22 

Start time 7.00pm 

Finish time 10.20pm 

In attendance Cllr Nick Vineall (Chair),  
Cllr Michelle Holford (Vice Chair) 
Cllrs, Toby Eckersley, Robin Crookshank Hilton, Kim 
Humphreys, Lewis Robinson, Richard Thomas and 
Jonathan Mitchell.  

Absent Cllr James Barber 

Apologies received An apology for absence was submitted on behalf of Cllr 
James Barber.  
 
Cllr Richard Thomas gave his apologies for lateness. 

Urgent items The chair agreed to accept as late and urgent an 
additional traffic report (Goodrich Rd) which was 
considered under item 12. – Members’ decisions. 

Members’ interests 
and dispensations 

None were declared. 
 

 

  



Public questions raised 
Q1 Charlie Smith asked if DCC could give an update on the planning 

application for Café Nero on Lordship Lane. 

A1 Response from Cllr Vineall: This matter was discussed in closed session 
at DCC planning on 6 Sept 07.  Café Nero applied to the Council to 
change its use; the council refused to grant permission and served an 
enforcement notice against the premises for changing its use without 
permission.  Café Nero are appealing against the enforcement and 
proceedings are currently pending and as such the Council are seeking 
external legal  advice which East Dulwich ward Cllrs said they should 
contest with vigour.   

Q2 Ron Halden congratulated the Council for the re-cycling information sent 
through the post to residents however there are items which are not yet 
recyclable in the area - e.g. hard cover folders, envelopes, batteries and 
household cutlery.  The Council also need to provide more street bins 
and poop scoop bins.   
 

A2 Response from Cllr Richard Thomas: We have made good progress over 
the last 5 years particularly as there no recycling facilities before then and 
18% of waste is now recycled.  The plan is to have a new recycling 
centre on the Old Kent Rd which will help dispose of batteries and food 
waste.  

Q3 Vic Bisikor (Sydenham Hill Estate TRA) referred to previous public 
question raised at the July 07.  Following the meeting Vic Bisikor 
provided the following information: 
 
 At the Dulwich Community Council meeting of the 10 Sept in answer to 
my question with regards to allocation of 20,000 pounds for a study of 
traffic to be carried out in the Underhill Road area (including Melford 
Road, Wood Vale and London Road/Lordship Lane no left turn), it was 
stated that there was no evidence of that commitment.  
  
In response, I stated that I had documentary evidence confirming that my 
request is valid.  
  
An email sent to me on 10 March 2004 by Cllr Humphreys, (and copied 
to Trevor Wilding, Southwark’s (then) head of transport) which reads as 
follows:  
 “I thought you would be interested to know that £20,000 has been allocated 
from TfL, to spend in this financial year to allow further studies of traffic to be 
carried out in the Underhill Road area (including Melford Road, Wood Vale, and 
London Road/Lordship Lane no left turn). This information will then be used to  
 
 

  



assist the Council’s funding submission to TfL in June 2004 which hopefully can 
provide a long term solution to this problem. “  

A3 Officers to provide follow up at the next meeting 

Q4 
 

Steven Smith said he received no response to the questions raised in the 
June/July DCC meetings concerning the double yellow lines on the drop 
down. 
Also, mentioned grass frontage by the Bishop PH, Lordship Lane. 
 

A4 Cllr Vineall said he would discuss matter with the officers in planning. 
 
Cllr Mitchell provided response under matters arising and further added 
the roads - Frogley Rd, Archdale Rd & Crawthew Grove could still take 
up 14 car parking spaces and people need access up and down the kerb.
  

Q5 A resident mentioned scaffolding along the pavement around North 
Cross Rd.  

 Agreed to speak to ward councillor, Cllr Richard Thomas.  
 
 

Summary of the decision or action 
The following is a summary of the decisions and actions taken at this meeting.   
 
The item number relates to the agenda item number where possible. 
 
Clarification or queries on any points should be raised in the first instance with 
Beverley Olamijulo on 020 7525 7234 

 
 

Item 
number 

Summary of the actions and Decisions Action by

6. DECISION: 
Minutes of the Dulwich Community Council meeting held on 
the 10 July 2007 were approved as a true and accurate record 
of the meeting. 
 
4 June 2007 MAF – Minutes of the Dulwich Community Council 
meeting held on 4 June 207 (to include as an addendum a note 
of Ken Hooles’ soap box item on Dulwich Hospital) were 
agreed as a true and accurate record of the meeting.  Clerk will 
post the addendum to the minutes on the website. 
 

 
Beverley 
Olamijulo 

  



7. Matters arising from previous meeting 
 
10 July 2007 - public questions: 
 
Question 1 on page 7 
Cllr Holford reported that the Maudsley Emergency Clinic 
currently remains open, but predominantly as a sign-posting 
facility.  The final decision on its closure will be made by the 
PCT board at its meeting in November 2007.  
 
The £6m capital spend allocated to improve the A&E facilities 
at Kings is in pre-consultation phase.  Full consultation is 
envisaged in the New Year. 
 
Decision:  
1. It was agreed that efforts be focussed on opening a 
 dialogue with the PCTs (Southwark & Lambeth) to 
 prevent it’s closure rather then to continue to press the 
 Secretary of State for Health as the focus of decision-
 making had now changed (this follows a motion passed 
 at full council on September 13 2006). 
 
2. In addition, it was reported that conditions in accident & 

emergency (A&E) had not improved for patients with 
mental health issues (i.e. no increased privacy, no 
male/female separation for treatment etc).  Cllr Holford 
agreed to raise these points with Rod Caig, chair of the 
Crisis Implementation committee which is responsible 
for implementing such changes. 

 
Question 2 on page 7 
A response to Mary Wallis’s soapbox question is to be 
attached to the minutes agreement form for this meeting.  
 
Question 3  on page 8 
Chair’s Report back from Officers confirmed that there was no 
record of £20k being allocated to Woodvale for improvements.  
Further information is being sought from the Council’s design 
team and for Vic Bisiker to discuss with Cllr Humphreys. 
 
Question 4 on page 8 
Charlie Smith agreed to write formally to the executive member 
for regeneration (Cllr Richard Thomas) to get a response about 
the community council signs. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Cllr Holford 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Beverley 
Olamijulo 
 
 
 
Head of 
transport 
planning 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  



 
 
 
 
 
 

Question 5 on page 8 
Cllr Mitchell confirmed there could be proposals to install 
double yellow lines at Frogley Rd, Archdale Rd & Crawthew  
Grove but in the interim the drop down kerbs will remain in 
place. 

 

9. Police update/community safety issues 
Sgt Colin Edge (SNT, College) reported on ward priorities and 
announced the next ward panel meeting - 24 Sept 07 at East 
Dulwich Police Station. 
 

• More foot patrols at Kingswood and Glazebrook Estates
• School dispersal: internet bus placed at Kingsdale Sch. 

for 10 weeks was a success.  
• Beltwood Estate – noise nuisance and animals 

escaping.  The person in question has been banned 
from keeping animals. 

 
During questions College ward Members agreed to pass on 
details to police about criminal activity and anti social 
behaviour at Gipsy Hill Station & Gipsy Hill Estate.  In addition 
problems with traffic congestion and people encountering 
difficulties going through Sydenham Estate when the Horniman 
Museum hold their events. 
 
Sgt Edge agreed to liaise with SNT in Gipsy Hill and British 
Transport Police to address these specific problems. 
 
 
Sgt Jenkinson (SNT, Village) reported on ward priorities: 

• Herne Hill Triangle – anti social behaviour late at night –
tackling street robberies and under age drinking  

• More patrols on Saturdays  (evening & at night) 
• Robbery & anti social behaviour in Dulwich Park  
• Encourage through local youth club to attend ward panel 

meetings 
• Lytcott Estate – problems with graffiti, police trying to 

identify individuals that do the graffiti. 
 

 

  



9. It was noted that the Village ward SNT meeting had been well 
attended. 
 
During questions, Sgt Jenkinson confirmed Herne Hill SNT 
(Lambeth side) had been contacted about identifying shops 
that sell alcohol to under age drinkers – further action is being 
taken on this issue which could not be disclosed at this stage. 
 
 
Sgt Jackson (SNT East Dulwich) - ward priorities over the 
summer were: 

• Anti social behaviour – mopeds and scooters 
• Youth priority  
• Automatic number plate check for anti social driving  
• Working closely with antisocial behaviour unit and 

Council 
• Working closely with young people & local agencies  

 
The last East Dulwich SNT ward meeting had only 3 attendees.
 
 

 

11. 
 

Cleaner greener safer programme 2007/08 
 
DCC received around seventy four applications and a budget 
of £370,00 would be divided amongst the three wards. 
 
Representatives from the various projects addressed the 
meeting.  
 
DECISION: 
DCC agreed successful applicants would be announced at the 
DCC meeting on 15 October 2007. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
DCC Cllrs 
 

  



12. 
E 

Members Decisions 
 
Local Parking Schemes: Winterbrook Rd, Pickwick Rd. 
Frankfurt Rd and Goodrich Rd  
 
DECISION: 
DCC approved the local parking schemes for implementation 
subject to the outcome of any necessary statutory procedures. 
 
 
Improving local retail environment – capital programme for 
2007 – 10 
 
DECISION: 
That the item be deferred until the DCC meeting on 15 October 
2007 so officers can present a fuller written report setting out 
how the sites in the briefing report were chosen and prioritised, 
unless members can reach agreement in the interim in which 
case chair is authorised to agree by way of chairs action.  
 
LEA Governor appointment  - Dulwich CC 
 
DECISION: 
DCC agreed that the following person be appointed as a 
school governor:  
 
Mr Michael Quinton 
Dulwich Hamlet Junior 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
Hope 
Nabimanya 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Rickard 
O’Connell 
 
 
Pam 
Rayment 
 

 

The information included in this form, together with the attached notes, form the 
minutes from the above meeting and have been agreed as a true and accurate 
recording of that meeting. Any necessary amendments shall be detailed in the 
Summary of Actions held at the Town Hall by the relevant Community Councils 
Development Officer. 
 
 
Chair                                   Date 
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